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We are all getting settled into the new routines of the new school year – it is lovely to have all the children back into school.  

A huge thank-you to all the staff for their hard work over the summer; everyone has put a lot of time and effort into getting the school ready for the new school year. 
As you will hopefully know by now the toilets have been completely refurbished, at the Local Authorities expense, as part of the Alnwick re-organisation. Although the work overran by a couple of weeks the children are very pleased with the finished result. 
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It is lovely to be able to welcome 2 new members of the staff to the team. Mrs Whaley is the new teacher in Brazil Class and we have been able to employ Mrs Johnson, initially for a term to work with India Class and Y4.
School meals and snacks

Please remember that all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are still entitled to free school lunches. Mrs Hinson, our school cook, serves a hot main course and pudding every day. The 3 week menu can be seen on the double doors near the hall and can be downloaded from the school website. The current week menu is displayed on the ‘banana’ in the entrance hall.
If your child has a food allergy (not that they just don’t like something!) please can you let the office know so that Mrs Hinson can update her records for preparing food. Please can you also let us know what the specific medical condition is.

Free fruit is available for children in Reception, Year 1 & Year 2. Children are permitted to bring a snack to school for playtime.  This is restricted to a cereal bar, a plain biscuit or fruit. Please no sweets, crisps or chocolate.

Please can you make sure that your child has a named water bottle in school so they can keep hydrated throughout the day.
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Dates for the diary

Wednesday 14th September 
School photographer in school to take individual pupil photographs
Friday 23rd September 

Jeans for Genes Day to raise money for the charity

Wednesday 5th October  
France Class Worship (Y3) – 9.15am, school hall
Wednesday 12th October  
India Class Worship (Y1/2) – 9.15am, school hall
Monday 17th October 

Parent Consultations, all classes (after school) 

Tuesday 18th October  

Parent Consultations (during the day as below)




(more details will follow in due course to book appointment times) 

	Morning appointments
	Afternoon appointments

	France Class

Egypt Class
	Brazil Class

India Class


Friday 21st October

School finishes for the half term break

Monday 31st October

Teacher Training Day

Tuesday 1st November 
School opens
This newsletter can also be read on the school website – www.longhoughton.northumberland.sch.uk – through the ‘News & Events’ link on the Home page
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